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The Permanent Council held a special meeting under the chairmanship of Ambassador Joaquín Maza Martelli, Permanent Representative of El Salvador, to receive Mr. Hugo Martínez, Minister of Foreign Affairs of El Salvador.  The meeting was called to order at 11:20:00 a.m.
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The Secretary General, José Miguel Insulza, extended a warm welcome to Minister Martínez. In thanking the Minister for his visit, the Secretary General pledged the support of the General Secretariat to ensure the success of the work to be embarked on in preparation for the next regular session of the General Assembly.
After greeting the members of the Council, Minister Martinez stated that his Government was proposing that during the forty-first regular session of the General Assembly in San Salvador, in June 2011, the OAS member states should focus their attention on one of the major issues or challenges facing the hemisphere, that is, as regards the need to ensure greater citizen security, from a multidimensional perspective.

Minister Martínez concluded by announcing that the Government of El Salvador was proposing that the General Assembly debates revolve around the theme “Security in the Americas,” for the member states to consider and promote the adoption of strategic guidelines, policies, and measures to strengthen international cooperation and institutional capacity to combat the serious scourge of crime.

The representatives of Mexico, Guatemala, Uruguay, United States, Grenada, Costa Rica, Colombia, Canada, Peru, Chile, Ecuador, Brazil, Argentina, Bolivia, and the Dominican Republic conveyed their endorsement of the central theme selected by the Government of El Salvador for the General Assembly debates, offering their support for the timely completion of tasks. They also thanked Minister Martínez for his visit. 


After a video presentation on El Salvador and after the official logo created by the Government of El Salvador for the forty-first regular session of the General Assembly was presented, the Permanent Council took note of the statement of the Minister Hugo Martínez and thanked him for the presentation of the theme for the General Assembly and for his visit to the OAS.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:13 p.m.
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�.	The statements may be found in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1784/10.
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